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RED CROSS AND RED CRESCENT INTERNATIONAL PAVILION

EXPO - 92 - SEVILLE ( SPAIN )

The Council of Delegates, approved Resolution 10, the Movement's 
participation at the 1992 World's Fair exhibition at Seville (Spain), 
by consensus at its meeting in Rio de Janeiro (Brazil), on November 
26th 1987.

The reasons justifying the adoption of this Resolution were, among 
others, that this participation would offer the Movement a unique 
opportunity of being represented at an international event, where, 
besides showing the latest technological advances, a steady 
promotion over a 6 months period of the humanitarian message and 
actions of the Movement would be achieved, as well as its engagement 
in favour of humanity.

The Resolution was reaffirmed at the meeting of the Council of 
Delegates in Geneva in October 1989, and later on, in Budapest in 
November 1991, the Council of Delegates looked favourably on both the 
project of tha Pavilion and the programme of International Volunteers.

The Pavilion of the International Movement, with an area of 3.000 
square metres and located in the 5th Avenue of the Chartreuse Island, 
has been considered one of the most interesting buildings of the 
EXPO. Asymmetrical and with inclined walls, it symbolizes the 
instability of the world caused by wars and disasters.

On the inside, by. means of audiovisual techniques, visitors 
approached the sensation of natural disasters and warlike conflicts 
of many kinds.

In the first zone, named "disaster area," Two nine-metre-high 
screens, nine slide projectors, an audio set and two mirrors, of the 
same height as the screens, but broken, displayed terrifying pictures 
of volcanos, earthquakes, floods and others natural disasters. 
Immediately following this zone came one that portrayed people 
displaced by and fleeing from disaster and conflicts.

Next, in an open and luminous zone, the International Movement made 
its daily work known to visitors and showed them the ideology and the 
persons that fulfil the Movement's common tasks worldwide.

More than two million people thus came to know our Movement better. 
More than 40 highly-placed dignitaries and personalities of different 
countries (annex I) visited the Pavilion of the Movement. Some 
600,510 people (annex II) took part in guide-conducted visits, while 
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another 1,450,000 stopped to watch the continuous performances by 
young volunteers rescue operations, first aid, etc..

The International Volunteer Programme, organized and directed by 
Joanna MacLean of the Joint International Promotion Bureau (IPB), 
with the collaboration of the Spanish Red Cross, had at its disposal 
384 volunteers belonging to 73 National Societies (annex III). This 
volunteers worked in one of four groups, for seven-week terms.

This event entailed an excellent opportunity for many volunteers to 
represent not only their National Society and the Movement, but also 
to obtain a valuable training and international experience. The Red 
Cross and Red Crescent International Pavilion was close to other 
buildings of international organizations such as the United Nations 
Organization, and Social Welfare Organizations, such as the Spanish 
Blind national organizations (O.N.C.E.), the Handicapped 
Organization, etc...

In addition, the Red Cross Pavilion headquartered the services of 
medical assistance. Five Satellite Units of medical assistance were 
installed, staffed by: 17 doctors, 22 nurses, 15 drivers, 15 
administrative staff and 17 volunteers. Thousands of people were 
looked after, especially elderly people and children.

The Spanish Red Cross, legal representative of the ICRC and the 
International Federation, sponsored construction of the Pavilion and 
its activities and services during the World's Fair. The Spanish Red 
Cross continues to maintain the building up, while waiting for 
determination of the future of the area where it is located, and the 
building ultimate disposition through purchase offers as soon as the 
finantial situation of the country will allow it.

Madrid, August 1993


